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Subject: City misrepresentations about Zoom public comments

Follow Up Flag: Follow up
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City Council and Planning Commission, 
 
I am dismayed that our City is choosing, yes choosing, to make it more difficult for the public to participate in 
the Planning Commission meetings. To make it worse, City staff went so far as to misrepresent why that is 
happening in an apparent pressure tactic to get the Planning Commissioners to approve the AB 361 resolution 
that would permit fully-virtual meetings. Let's be clear, hybrid meetings have always been possible and the City 
remains free to accept public comments through a variety of means. AB 361 and applicable state law only sets 
the legal minimums for public notice and public participation and is necessary in order to hold fully virtual 
meetings with no locations for in-person public comments. Not adopting the AB 361 resolution only means that 
in-person public comments have to be provided as one of the options for public comments but has no impact on 
the City choosing or not choosing to offer other means for public comments. The impacts of adopting or not 
adopting the AB 361 resolution basically only governs how the Planning Commissioners themselves need to 
participate in the meetings and does not limit the options available for public participation. From a public-
participation perspective, the only thing adopting the AB 361 resolution would do is allow the City to not 
provide an in-person location for people to make public comments (or locations in cases where a Planning 
Commissioner is participating remotely as Nancy is for the meeting today). 
 
Apparently, staff are actively misrepresenting these facts to the City Council members when they ask about why 
public comments are not being permitted via Zoom or over the phone for people planning to watch at home. 
This was even brought up during the Community Development Committee meeting yesterday and this same 
misrepresentation was made, pointing the finger at the Planning Commissioners themselves for why people can 
only make public comments in person at Town Hall at the meeting today. (There was no mention of staff also 
removing the email address for written public comments from the published agenda where people are being told 
their only public comment option is to go to Town Hall and make an oral public comment even though the 
public hearing notices listed emailed written comments as an option.) I guess it is possible this is a genuine 
mistake and staff just doesn't understand the legal requirements that apply to public comment options but that 
does not appear to be the case and none of you should tolerate the City not being as honest and transparent as is 
practical in any situation. 
 
Disturbed, 
 
--Jacob 
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